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Kankakee County GIS Committee Meeting 

Minutes 
Meeting of April 1, 2011 

 
 
Members in Attendance 
 
Jim Piekarczyk, Kankakee County Engineer 
John Mac Shoopman, Kankakee County Supervisor of Assessments 
Pete Schiel, City of Kankakee 
James Skutt, Kankakee County Board 
Mike Van Mill, Economic Alliance of Kankakee County 
George Washington, Kankakee County Board 
 
Others in Attendance 
 
Roger Diercks, Kankakee County GIS Manager 
Mike Lammey, Kankakee County Planning Department 
Zack Newton, City of Kankakee  
Diane Redwitz, Kankakee County Highway Department 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 9:00am 
 
There was no public comment 
 
Mr. Piekarczyk made a motion to approve the minutes of the Committee’s February 4, 
2011 meeting, seconded by Mr. Schiel.  The motion carried. 
 
 
Mr. Diercks presented the Committee with a breakdown of website subscriber activity. 
Since the previous meeting, one public subscription had been renewed and and two 
private subscriptions renewed for a total of $600.  Mr. Diercks noted that there had been a 
net decline of five subscriptions since the last meeting. 
 
Mr. Diercks advised the Committee that the 2010 flyover was complete. He had reviewed 
the planimetrics and accepted them on behalf of the County. 
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Mr. Diercks told the Committee that after some conversations with Delbert Skimerhorn 
in the Kankakee County Planning Department and Chairman Bossert, he had started 
working on a public website that would present data from the 2010 Census redistricting 
release.  
 
Ms. Redwitz and and Mr. Piekarczyk discussed a sign inventory project being undertaken 
by the Highway Department using one of the GIS Department's GPS units. The project is 
being undertaken in response to Federal guidelines regarding the reflectivity of signs. 
 
Mr. Shoopman discussed changes to state real estate transaction reporting regulations 
regarding non-arm's length transactions. His office was beginning to compile data and 
has been in discussion with Mr. Diercks about mapping and analyzing these transactions.    
 
Mr. Piekarczyk made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Schiel.  The motion carried. 
  


